
Mutchmor Public School Council 
Meeting Wednesday, June 26, 2019 

Present: Sheri Segal-Glick (Co-chair); Adrienne Annan (Co-chair); Christopher Wereley (Principal); 

Madame Marie Pierre (VP); Kylie Taggart (Booksale and Outreach); Joanne Gallop (Secretary); Kathy 

Cowan (Outreach); Renee Lortie, Elizabeth Nicholds (Pizza); Kellylee Evans (Community engagement); 

Kevin Smith (Community engagement); Kate Binnie (Treasurer); Joanna Courtney (Teacher rep); Kiersten 

Love; Rob Gottschalk; Elspeth Tory; Sandra Walker (new Principal for next year) 

Approval of minutes from previous meeting  
April and May minutes. Kate approved. Sheri seconded. 

Co-Chair update 

• Lunch Lady comms have been poor. They didn’t arrive last week (the program had ended), but no 

one knew. There have been complaints about LL quality recently. Decision is to try Mazola for 

additional days next year (4). Some suggestions were to have some consistent items so it’s easy to 

order. 

• 2019/20 Council 

Kevin Smith will take over as Community Engagement Coordinator 

Sarah Dingle will take on the Secretary role 

Outreach – potentially looking for new volunteers 

Renee may organize Fun Fair this year. Will confirm and/or handover. She has detailed notes. 

Adrienne and Elspeth will co-chair book sale next year  

Sheri S-G and Elizabeth Nicholds will co-chair next year 

Kate B will do Treasurer next year unless someone else volunteers, in which case, she’ll organize Fun 

Fair. 

Jamie Lynne and Elizabeth will continue on pizza next year 

Kiersten and Sheri will manage Playground 

OCASC – Adrienne will confirm if Alex will continue next year 

Rob will stay on as Community Rep 

Principal’s report 

Dental screenings took place at the end of May. 

Classes went to St James tennis throughout June. 

Class trips to GNAG for book sale prizes. 

Cart on Wheels – we have a Chrome Books class set; now have an additional set of iPads for September 

Volleyball Canada visited a few weeks back. 

Grade 5 and 6 girls did a ‘girls in sport’ day at Lansdowne – guest athletes etc. 

Track & Field meet – took place in June. Took a small team to regionals via car pool.  

Report cards went home yesterday. 

Thanks for the staff appreciation lunch – everyone loves it and looks forward to it. 



Mme Sorrensen’s grade 3 class went to the Flora Bridge opening today. 

Staff changes – Kari Harder (ECE), Erica Neidermyer (ECE), Chrismar EA (going to teacher’s college) 

Caroline Millest; Mme Almeida (moving to Rockliffe Park). Colin Walker and Lyndsay Wilson, Sabrina 

Anderson (EA), Mellissa Kenny  

School report 

Chris covered it in his report. 

Treasurer 

Approx $128,600 currently in account. Will clarify in September after last few cheques clear – pizza, Fun 

Fair. Kate provides a report in August/September. 

Engagement 

No report this month. 

Committee Reports 

Book Sale 

No new report 

Outreach 

Cheques sent. Cambridge, Glashan responded. Kylie will reach out to the Ottawa Inuit Children’s Centre 

to ensure they received their money. 

Pizza 

Last day tomorrow. Will continue with Panago. 

Fun fair 

Lots of volunteers this year; only 20 empty spots. 

Sales – LY $5550.00 TY $4940.00 

Funds raised $2600.00 

Bouncy castle (Run Amuck) – because of cancellation, we lost deposit. When we cancelled, we thought 

we were going to get a credit for next year. Afterward, Sheri spoke to Casey (owner) refused to give us a 

credit. Sheri will follow up. Kate will not issue a further cheque. 

Many thanks to Renee for organizing again this year. 

Playground committee 

On hold. 

Engagement 

MySchool Anywhere merged with Membership Toolkit so Kevin will take on learning this new system. 

The information will be merged across, but parents will need to go in and confirm records in the Fall. 

There are new tools – advanced store options – spirit wear etc. 

Currently we use it for school directory, and volunteers for Book Sale and Fun Fair, purchase of Fun Fair 

wrist bands 



Pricing stays the same trough 2020 

Kevin will take over running Facebook page 

OCASC 
No meeting in June 

Community rep 

• Rob will approach Minto to support on the cross walk at Bank and Fifth and also ask for money for 
playground. 

• Rob going to identify potential sponsors or supporters for the playground over the summer. Kiersten 
to provide info on the playground to Rob. 

• Rob to ask Carleton to send the invoice to Kate for payment for the basketballs. 

 


